
February 10th, 2025 

Guant – Laidlaw Drain (Mike and Tina Metske Portion) 

In 2018 The Metske’s purchased Lot28 Conc. 2 of Huron Kinloss Twp.  At this time the Guant – 
Laidlaw Drain worked as it should.   Metske’s field was never backed up with water as it has been in 
the past couple years since the neighbor (  did his own tiling/ fixing on the municipal 
drains.   

When Mike Metske noticed the water was not getting away in the hay field, he went to investigate.  
He had the neighbor  bring his backhoe over and dig some test holes on our farm. Mike 
and d spent over 1.5 days in freshly seeded alfalfa field digging these holes.  Mike and  
observed no issues on Metske’s side of the fence.  They concluded it must have been an outlet 
issue.   Mike and  went  across to where the outlet was supposed to be, and  noticed the 
outlet had been filled in with water bubbling out of the ground with water running across the 
ground.  This concluded that  had filled in the open ditch.   

Metske’s observed more than 3 excavating companies at the neighbors (  farm in the 
first few years he owned it doing tiling/ drainage projects.  

Mike then called the drainage superintendent Grant Collins at that time and made him aware of 
what was happening and asked for a meeting at the farm. Grant had ordered Harvey to re-dig it, 
which would allow the water to go back down.   Harvey was told by Grant Collins to leave the 
municipal drain alone till there was a decision made.   

In 2022, there was a petition starting after the on-farm meeting.  Mike Metske just wanted the drain 
to work as it did.  The only reason The Metske’s signed the petition was to get this issue to council, 
so they knew what was happening and with hopes of getting it fixed with no expense to The 
Metske’s as it worked prior to.  Metske’s have sandy soil by the drain outlet.  Metske’s also stated 
that no water comes from the east of their property.  There was a catch basin on the fence line with 
stones around it.  Mike asked for the outlet to be fixed, and a proper catch basin put back in on the 
fence line.   

The Metske’s consulted a fella that deals in drainage, and he noted to us that the drain was 
installed uphill after looking at the report.  After y had been told not to do anymore work on 
this outlet/drain he decided to do the work anyway.  had another company come in and bury 
a 16” tile as noted in the initial engineer’s report. 

 

In 2023, The Metske’s received a report from the Engineer K Smart and Associates and in that 
report noticed their portion of this project was costing the most at $85, 000.  The Metske’s found 
this very upsetting as once again the Gaunt Laidlaw drain worked just as it should with no water 
being backed on their property.     The Metske’s are aware you can do what you wish on your own 
property but know that there are rules around touching a municipal drain.  






